
From: Office of the Mayor 09/06/2019

Subject: Calendar Request Supplemental Response Email

Dear Anonymous,

This is a supplemental response to your request below. This provides additional responsive
information regarding the requested calendar entries. This should obviate the portion of your
complaint relating to entries outside the final Prop G calendar format.

The responsive information has been provided in a PDF format for its ease of transferability and
accessibility, consistent with Cal. Gov. Code 6253.9(a)(1). Metadata from any native format has
not been provided to avoid risks to the security and integrity of the original record as well as the
city's data and information technology systems and to avoid the release of exempt confidential or
privileged information. See Cal. Gov. Code 6253.9 (f) and 6254.19. The PDF format ensures the
security and integrity of the original record as well as the security and integrity of the city's data
and information technology systems.

Please also note the following redactions of exempt information and the basis for each
withholding:

- Redactions at the top of each page - security procedures information related to security detail
redacted pursuant to Cal. Gov. Code 6254(f).

- All redactions for senior staff check-in call entries - call-in information redacted pursuant to the
official information privilege. See Cal. Evid. Code Sec. 1040(b)(2).

- All other redactions - personal cell phone numbers redacted to avoid an unwarranted breach of
personal privacy pursuant to Cal. Govt. Code Secs. 6254(c), 6254(k); California Constitution, Art.
I, Sec. 1.
Regards,

Hank Heckel
Compliance Officer
Office of Mayor London N. Breed
City and County of San Francisco

https://www.muckrock.com/foi/san-francisco-141/april-28-may-4-2019-calendar-immediate-disclosure-request-72902/#comm-781282

